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06/05/2016 Announcements

1. We welcome new friends who are worshipping with us today for the first time.
2. Thanks to the many brothers and sisters (92 units) who have given generously to the capital campaign. The

amount of $539,980 has been pledged to date. As indicated on the pledge card, June 12" is the date to return
any pledges outstanding. We will temporarily close the pledging after June 12™. You can keep participating
in the building expansion project by giving to the Building Fund. Later in the summer, we will provide an
update after the actual project cost becomes known enabling us to assess clearly whether additional funds
need to be raised to complete the project. Please continue to pray for the project.

. The Church Council recommends calling Minister John Tam to be our Cantonese Minister. A congregational
meeting will be held between the 1% and 2™ sessions on June 12™ for our members to cast their votes
regarding confirmation of this decision. We ask for your prayers as we seek to know God’s will. If you will
be absent on June 12" please ask Showen Yeh, the Secretary Deacon, for an absentee ballot today.
. The Summer quarter Adult Sunday School classes start on June 5™. The classes are as follows:
English classes (9:30am—10:45am)

E302 Genesis & Exodus (Room 133-135)

E371 Introduction to Theology = (Room 137)
Youth Sunday School (9:30am-10:45am)

7" — 8™ Grade (Sha’tiel House)

9™ _ 12" Grade, High School ~ (Sha’tiel House)
Please continue attending and learning. Thank you!
. Our Awana program ends on June 10" and the new semester will start on September 9™ . The new
registration will start in August and we will have a basic Awana leader training on August 13" (Saturday)

from 9am to 3pm. For more detailed information please email to children.ccc@gmail.com or visit our church
website.

. This year's VBS “SUBMERGED” will be held from August 1 to 5. VBS is for children from age 3 to 5t
grade. The fee for preschoolers (3-5 year-olds) is $25 and k— 5" grade is $100. After July 3" the fee will
increase to $30 and $110 respectively. For registration forms and questions or volunteers, please stop by the
VBS booth in the lobby today. We covet your prayers for all aspects of our preparation.

. RCCC ESL Ministry needs English-speaking and bilingual teachers/helpers. Want to reach out and help?
How? Come to Basic Teaching ESL Training taught by Raleigh Baptist Assc. on Thursday and Friday, July
28" & 29" 6:30pm-9:30pm (shacks provided); Saturday, July 30" 8:30am-4:30pm (lunch included).
Register early, deadline is July 21%. For more details see flyer in hall or contact George Chen
gschenhope@gmail.com.

Youth
1. M-Fuge Training Today—AIl M-Fuge students and chaperones will be meeting in the Youth (Shatiel)

House today from 1:00-2:00 p.m.

2. M-Fuge Chaperones Needed—Three adult male chaperones are still needed for this summer's youth

mission trip to Charleston, SC, from July 11" -15" . If you are interested in helping, please contact Pastor
Jerry as soon as possible at jmillerrc3@yahoo.com or you can call/text him at 919.961.8859.
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3. M-Fuge Mission Trip Bake Sale and Yard Sale—Our M-Fuge Mission Team will have two fundraisers to
help raise funds for our mission trip, especially for our transportation. We will have a Bake Sale on Father's
Day, June 19", from 12:30-1:15 p.m. We will also have our M-Fuge Yard Sale on Saturday, July 9", from
7:30-11:30 a.m.

4. Bring a Friend on This Friday, June 10" —Bring a friend to Youth Group on this Friday, June 10™. We will
be meeting in the 5 Flex this week, starting at 7:30 p.m. We will also be celebrating the end of school and our
May/June birthdays on that night.

5. Special Thanks—Special thanks goes to Heather Li and the entire Senior Banquet Planning Team, and all
the students who helped decorate, serve, and prepare the meal for our Senior Banquet last night. Thanks so
much for helping to make it a great success.

Remember in Prayers
1. We have selected a builder and we are in the process of negotiating the contract. Please pray for the
finalization of the contract.

Upcoming Sermons

06/12 Open Dr. Alan Potter

06/19 Open Dr. Alan Potter




